
 
 
WEST BERGHOLT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION MINUTES 21/04/2022 

Zoom meeting  

1. Apologies – Harry Stone 
2. Review site plan – After January’s inspections we have a few plots that needed reviewing for 

being untended. After the Late April inspection, letters will be sent to those plotholders not 
looking after their plots.  

3. We currently have five people on the waiting list. 
4. Funds available – It was suggested by the Clerk we inform people we have funds for 

donation at the Annual Parish Meeting in the Orpen Hall.  We discussed putting an article in 
the school newsletter with Stuart to action. Emma mentioned that Bluebells were looking 
for a new climbing frame and that there was a girl needing donations towards modifying her 
home to make it accessible for her. We agreed to make donations to both these causes and 
Emma to get contact details for them so that we can transfer funds. 

5. Open gardens – Stuart, Layla, Emma and Lynda volunteered to help out on the allotments. 
6. Queens Jubilee – Due to a change in date to the usual fete, it was decided by the committee, 

that it was too early in the season to have a stall, as there would not be enough produce to 
support it. 

7. AOB – Committee discussed a rota for grass cutting, Colin to action. The last grass cutting 
was completed by Lynda and Colin. We have also had the back fence bushes cut down and 
the council should cut the main grass path in due course. 
The only things left to pay for are the water bill and provisional skip payment in case of 
blight again. The November skip should be big enough to take away any rubbish around the 
site. 
The allotment Charity Stall paid for a tree to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee at the front of the 
Orpen Memorial Hall.  
 
Next meeting 19th July 2022. 
 
Layla Beaumont 
Secretary WBAA  
17/05/2022 
  
  
 
 


